

www.marylandwomen.org

Yun Jung Yang, Esq., Chair

Tawanda A. Bailey, First Vice Chair

Carole Jaar Sepe, Second Vice Chair

Andrea Bottner

Tammy Bresnahan

Deborah L. Cartee

Gloria Chang

Essita R. Duncan, Esq.

Judith Emmel

Karen M. Fiddler

Kristi S. Halford

Eugenia Henry, Ph.D.

Patricia M. Lambert

Lauren M. Lambert

Beth Anne Langrell

Brenda McChriston

Maria B. Menucci, M.D.

Roberta Pardo

Jenny Pena Dias, Ph.D.

Luanne Ruddell

Corinna Yi-Yuan Kuo Shen

Maxine Griffin Somerville

Evelyne S. Steward

Lenita Walker

Tamara England Wilson

Maryland Commission for Women

A Commission of the Maryland Department of Human Services

51 Monroe Street, Ste. 1034 - Rockville, Maryland 20850 301-610-4524 www.marylandwomen.org

February 8, 2022

The Honorable Delores G. Kelley, Chair The Honorable Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Senate Finance Committee Miller Senate Office Building – 3 East Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: SB 0275 - Time to Care Act

Dear Senator Kelley, Senator Feldman, and Members of the Senate Finance Committee:

The Maryland Commission for Women writes to you with respect to SB 0275 – the Time to Care Act, which concerns family and medical leave. As discussed below, family and medical leave is an issue that the Maryland Commission for Women ("MCW") has long supported.

As you may know, the MCW was established in 1965 and was set in state law in 1971. An office of the Department of Human Services, the Commission is a 25-member advisory board whose duties outlined in its enabling legislation include: study the status of women in our state, recommend methods of overcoming discrimination, recognize women's accomplishments and contributions, and provide informed advice to the executive and legislative branches of government on the issues concerning the women of our state. It is to fulfill this mandate that the Commission writes to you today.

(Please note that the positions expressed in this letter are those of the MCW and do not necessarily reflect the position of the Governor or the Department of Human Services.)

Family and medical leave issues have long been a forefront concern of the Commission. This issue became even more of a concern during the pandemic when numerous women sacrificed their own health, well-being and careers to care for others. The Commission's survey of women in Maryland led us to conclude that paid leave is essential for all employees, especially women who tend to be primary caregivers, in order to deal with family and medical needs. We state loudly and strongly our support for family and medical leave. No one should have to choose between going to work or losing a job when they or a family member is ill.

The MCW believes it is essential for family and medical leave legislation to be passed. The Commission would be supportive of any legislation that adequately and promptly deals with family and medical leave concerns.

With very best regards,

Yun Jung Yang, Chair

Maryland Commission for Women